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Children still pawns in Government’s legal game:  ChilOut’s response to High Court decision of 29 April 2004 

The High Court today ruled that the Family Court does not have jurisdiction to consider the welfare of children in immigration detention. This overturned a Family Court decision that freed five children from immigration detention last year.

“Why are we even fighting this issue in the courts?” asked Dianne Hiles, spokeswoman for ChilOut. “No child should be kept in detention, that’s not a legal issue, that’s plain common sense and decency. The Government has thrown a huge amount of money behind this case, pursuing it to the highest court in Australia, and for what? To keep these children behind bars.” 
The High Court’s ruling is a reminder that Australia is in breach of the United Nations Convention on the Rights of the Child (CROC).  Australia agreed to be legally bound by the CROC in 1990. It is the world’s most widely ratified human rights treaty, and states that the detention of children must only be as a measure of last resort and for the shortest appropriate period of time (article 37(b)). Article 3 requires Australia to put children’s welfare first:

1. In all actions concerning children, whether undertaken by public or private social welfare institutions, courts of law, administrative authorities or legislative bodies, the best interests of the child shall be a primary consideration. 

2. States Parties undertake to ensure the child such protection and care as is necessary for his or her well-being … and, to this end, shall take all appropriate legislative and administrative measures. 

ChilOut calls on the federal Government to take immediate legislative and administrative measures to ensure that the Family Court can make decisions for the welfare of all children in Australia’s care. That includes: 

· 70 children imprisoned on the Pacific island country of Nauru;

· 81 children imprisoned in Australian detention centres/housing projects; 

· up to 100 other children who are in varying forms of community detention (motels, foster care, hospitals, juvenile detention centres).

ChilOut calls on all decent-minded Australians to protest against the indefinite imprisonment of innocent children in the name of “border protection”.

CONTACT: Dianne Hiles, 0425 244 667 or Alanna Sherry, 0417 177 530.

ChilOut (Children Out Of Detention) is a group of parents and citizens opposed to the mandatory detention of children in Australian immigration detention centres. 
www.chilout.org
